














 

 
March 1, 2023 
 
 
To the Adjoining Property Owners, Neighborhood Group Representatives expressing interest in 
this area and Metro Councilperson for District 9. 
 
Jodi Bessinger and Josh Swetnam plan to submit a conditional use permit for 166 William Street. 
We plan to use this property for short-term rentals to individuals, couples and families visiting 
Louisville. We lived in Clifton for nine years and developed a love for the area, local businesses, 
and our neighbors.  
 
In accordance with the procedures of Louisville Metro Planning and Design Services, we are 
inviting you to a discussion about this proposal. This will be an informal meeting to give you the 
opportunity to review the proposed plan and discuss the proposal with us. We are holding a 
second meeting to ensure that all interested parties have an opportunity to participate. This 
meeting will be held in addition to the established public meeting procedures of the Planning 
Commission and/or the Board of Zoning Adjustment.  
 
The meeting to discuss this development proposal will be held on March 21st, 2023 at 6:00 
PM. This meeting will take place at 166 William Street.  
 
At this meeting, we will explain the proposal and then discuss any concerns you have. We 
encourage you to attend this meeting and to share your thoughts. You are also invited to reach 
out to us at visitlouisvilleky@gmail.com.  
 
Respectfully, 
 

        
Jodi Bessinger      Josh Swetnam 





RE: #22 – CUPPA – 0293 
 

Neighborhood Meeting Summary 
 
A neighborhood meeting was held on March 21, 2023, at 6:00 PM. This was a follow up to our initial 
meeting on December 20th, 2022. The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the Conditional Use Permit 
(CUP) application filed by Josh Swetnam and Jodi Bessinger for the property located at 166 William 
Street, Louisville, KY 40206. The meeting took place at that property. 20 days prior to the meeting, 
written notices were mailed to residents and owners of neighboring properties. 
 
One neighbor attended the meeting (see the attached attendance sheet). Mr. Swetnam and Ms. 
Bessinger shared their plan to use the property for short-term rentals. Mr. Swetnam and Ms. Bessinger 
also answered the neighbor’s questions and offered a tour of the home. 
 
The individual in attendance asked the following questions: 

• Why do we want to use the home for short-term rentals? 
• Will the home be rented to groups or multiple families simultaneously? 
• What will be the policy regarding “parties” on site? 
• Will renters be expected to adhere to “quiet hours?” 
• Will neighbors be able to contact the owners if there are any concerns? 

 
Mr. Swetnam and Ms. Bessinger provided the following responses: 

• We view the home as an investment that can help support our family and build long-term 
financial security for our children. 

• The home will only be used for short-term rentals to individuals, couples, and families. No more 
than five people will be allowed to stay in the home at any given time. 

• While renters may have visitors or guests during their stay, those individuals will not be allowed 
to spend the night. Social gatherings intended to celebrate a particular event or occasion will 
not be allowed. 

• Tenants will be required to limit noise and activity between the hours of 10 PM and 8 AM to 
avoid disturbing our neighbors. 

• Mr. Swetnam and Ms. Bessinger provided mobile numbers and e-mail addresses and 
encouraged her to reach out at any time. We assured the neighbor that we would be available 
around the clock to respond to any concerns. 

 
The attendee was satisfied with the responses given and expressed support for the CUP application. The 
meeting ended with all parties agreeing to maintain open communication as this project moves forward. 
 
 

    3/21/23 
Josh Swetnam    Jodi Bessinger      Date 
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